
  

 

 

 
SAFETY MESSAGE 18-08 

Heat Injury Prevention 
ALARACT 050/2018 

 
With the summer upon us, higher temperatures and increased humidity can 
be an unseen hazard.  Missions can suffer, vacations can be ruined, and 
lives can be endangered. 
 
ALARACT 050/2018 was recently issued and details steps that leaders 
must take to ensure the safety and health of Soldiers.  In 2016 there were 
three fatalities due to heat injuries.  In 2017 there were no fatalities but there 
were 955 cases of heat illness reported to the Army Public Health Center.  
183 of those were reported as heat stroke.  Heat stroke is the most serious 
heat-related illness and can cause death or lead to permanent disability. 
 
Prevention starts with training.  Educating all Soldiers on prevention, 
recognition, and treatment of heat illness is critical.  This applies to all 
members, to include civilians.  Observing abnormal behavior during training 
could lead to the prevention of a serious condition becoming worse. 
 
Some abnormal behaviors are dizziness, vomiting, headache, weakness, 
muscle cramps, and unsteady movement.  Factors that might increase the 
risk of some Soldiers are: wearing body armor, failing to hydrate adequately, 
use of energy/caffeinated drinks, poor physical fitness, cumulative exposure 
to heat, a pre-existing illness, prescription drug use, age, and inadequate 
diet. 
 
Steps to take to reduce the risk of heat injury are: use of the Wet Bulb Globe 
Thermometer (WBGT) when ambient temperatures are above 75 degrees 
Fahrenheit, follow an effective work/rest cycle, utilize shade when resting, 
follow water consumption recommendations, prevent over-hydration 
(hyponatremia), alter training to reduce risk when possible, and monitor 
urine color.  Remember!  Thirst is NOT an effective indicator of 
hydration level! 
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To find previously published Safety Messages go to our NYARNG Safety Website: 
 

http://dmna.ny.gov/safety/ 
 
New York Army National Guard Safety Office Points of Contact: 
 
Safety and Occupational Health Manager: Occupational Health Specialist: 
CPT Alicia Howard     Vacant 
alicia.l.howard.mil@mail.mil    
(518) 786-6097     (518) 786-4329    
 
Safety Specialist:     Safety Specialist: 
1LT Matthew S. Williams (Deployed)  SFC Chuck Austin 
matthew.s.williams117.mil@mail.mil  charles.b.austin2.mil@mail.mil 
(518) 786-6040     (518) 786-6121 
 
M-Day Safety Office POC’s:  
MSG Jerry Peace 
jerry.l.peace.mil@mail.mil 
CW4 Russ Hall 
russell.l.hall3.mil@mail.mil    

 
Links to additional safety materials: 

 
https://safety.army.mil/MEDIA/SeasonalSafetyCampaigns/AllSeasons.aspx 
 
HTTPS://PHC.AMEDD.ARMY.MIL/TOPICS/DISCOND/HIPSS/PAGES/HEAT-RELATED-
ILLNESS-PREVENTION.ASPX 
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